Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:
Eileen Hall, James Clarke, John Mitchell, Hannah Ludden, Mary Withnall, Bridget Elsley, 

Dennis Miller, Eileen Procter, Henry Judge, Jean Condon, Kazimierz Misiewicz, George Millbank,

 Sharon Clemance and Anthony Chester.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Fr Michael Butler, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, Bob Cole,
 Fr Francis Coveney, Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Gary Enever, 

Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes,
 Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Fr Leslie Knight, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, Fr John McKeon, Patricia Medlin, Ann Montgomery, Teishan Mulholland,  
Brendan O’Connor, Callista Ogbogu, Jacqueline O’Neill, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam and Nan Yan Wu.
Lenten Lunches

Lenten Lunches continue every Saturday between 12noon and 2pm, in the Parish Hall. Please come along and enjoy a great value lunch and a chat with friends whilst raising money for good causes. We raise funds for The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society and several local charities. Any donations for raffle prizes would be very welcome on the day. Why not treat your family or friends to lunch? We look forward to seeing you.
St Edwards Pre-School

It is with much regret that I am notifying the parish that I will be stepping down from my role of running and managing the Pre School.  As a result of this, the Pre School will be closing at the end of the summer term 2019. I would like to thank all the staff & parents and especially the children for making it a fun & enjoyable 10 years. I wish them all the best for the future. Lisa Bradshaw.  

Easter Lilies We have the custom of adorning the church with lilies and flowers during the Easter Octave and Season. If you would like to donate a lily for the decoration of the church, in memory of a deceased loved-one, please put £2 in an envelope marked Easter Lily with the name of the person to be remembered and post through the Presbytery door. They will be prayed for in the Easter Offices.

Good Friday Children’s Way of the Cross All children of Primary School age are invited to come along and take part in a children’s “Way of the Cross” on Good Friday at 12.30pm in the Church. 

Gift Aid If you use the weekly offertory envelopes, please collect your new box of envelopes from the Porch. If you have any queries please contact Tony Hable our Gift Aid organiser at romford-giftaid@dioceseofbrentwood.org or the Parish Office on 01708 740308.
Readers and Eucharistic Ministers Please sign up at the back of the church for Easter services.

PETALS please bring large leaves such as ivy, begonia and any other large leaves for arranging on Easter Saturday. We will not need any other greenery but if you have spring flowers such as Dwarf Hyacinths, Bluebells and Daffs/ Narcisi, and you are happy to bring some, please bring them with you. There is nothing more rewarding than using your own flowers in arrangements! Thank you.

First Holy Communion A very big thank you to the First Holy Communion children and parents who raised £113 for Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society. The children collected the money by giving up sweets, crisps or something else during the first four weeks of Lent.

Holy Week Please take home with you a ‘Holy Week’ Poster to be displayed in your home.

Parish Building & Maintenance Fund This was postponed to allow the emergency collection for the CAFOD appeal for the victims of Cyclone IDAI.

Stewards of the Gospel An update on the work of the Stewards of the Gospel can been found on the notice board in the porch or follow the link:

https://www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/departments/development/stewards-of-the-gospel/current-e-bulletin/
CAFOD Appeal for victims of IDAI Cyclone. If you wish to contribute to this Appeal, please put your donation in the Cafod Wall Box at the back of the Church. The second collection raised £714.35. Bless you for your generosity. 
Calais Light On 21- 23 June, Calais Light, the car-sharing convoy which takes a bunch of like-minded, friendly volunteers to Calais to work with refugee charities - sets off again. Trip 11! We're returning to Care4Calais, to sort aid in their amazingly well-run warehouse.  Every afternoon all volunteers go out with Care4Calais's team to meet refugees living rough. We chat with them, listen to their stories, offer them solidarity, normality, kindness & essential services. Sign up for a convoy at www.calaislight.com or donate by emailing: calaislight@yahoo.com Choose Love!

Study Day on the Apocalypse (BOOK OF REVELATION) will be held at the Catholic Church of Christ the Eternal High Priest, Gidea Park, RM2 6DH on Saturday 1ST June. Dr Sean Ryan will lead an exploration of key passages from this fascinating and difficult book of the New Testament. The day begins with coffee at 10.30 a.m. and ends at 3 p.m. Admission is free and refreshments will be provided. Please bring your own lunch. Please make your booking by email to GPstudydays@gmail.com
This Week’s Mass Intentions
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

Saturday 6th                    
6.30pm   
The People of the Parish    
Sunday 7th                 
9.30am
Deacon Geoff Piper RIP (Piper)       


            11.30am      November Dead List (Anon) 
Monday 8th             
12noon 
Timmy O’Callaghan RIP (Peggy)  
Tuesday 9th         
12noon
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Wednesday 10th           
12noon
Agnes Carey RIP (Murnane)                                             
Thursday 11th              
8.30am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Friday 12th            
12noon 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Saturday 13th                   
6.30pm   
Elise Elkington (F)    
Sunday 14th                  
9.30am
November Dead List        


            11.30am      Eileen Heneghan RIP (Heneghan) 
Stations of the Cross During Lent will be private. The church will remain open until 7pm.

Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.
Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.
What’s On?
Mon 8th      
Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 9th     
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 

Fr Tom - Hospital

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall

St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre
Weds 10th   
Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre

RCIA
7.45pm
Community Centre

Guides
7pm-8.30pm
Parish Hall 
Sat 13th      
Lenten Lunches 
12-2pm
Parish Hall

Sun 14th       
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre

Rainbows/Brownies
2pm- 5pm
Parish Hall

Confirmation Session 
6.30pm
Community Centre
Travelling Chalice
Please return the Chalice BEFORE   the next person is scheduled to collect it

                                      

                                                       6th /7th April
    Chioma Drioke              11.30am

                                                       13th /14th April             Lashana Inglis                 9.30am 

                                                       20th /21st April             Arlene Dacanay              9.30am
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Fifth Sunday of Lent (C)

 7th April 2019
Having had gospel readings from Luke for many Sundays now, we might be surprised that this Sunday gospel is from the Gospel of John. All is not as it seems. This gospel story, although found in John, is very similar to stories in the synoptic gospels of Matthew, Mark and Luke. It is absent from some ancient copies of John, and has long been considered an insertion into John's gospel. It is, nevertheless, reliable gospel tradition, but comes from an unknown source. The early Christians deliberately put down in writing all the traditions about Jesus they had received. The theme of forgiveness is prominent, as on previous Sundays. Jesus is being tested, as so often by the religious leaders of his day. The matter of fidelity to the Law of Moses is raised in a dramatic way. The actions of Jesus are eloquent. He crouches down to write on the ground, turning away from judgement and condemnation. He then 'stands up' to deliver words of forgiveness, words which restore her life to the woman and allow her to rise up. Words of forgiveness empower us to stand erect, and to accept the challenge not to sin again. 
